
 
The Gray County Board of Commissioners met as the Board of Canvassers on 

Wednesday, November 16, 2022, at 8:30 a.m. with Glenn Oyler, Mark Busch, Orville 
Williams and Ashley Rogers, County Clerk, attending.   

 
Records of the General Election held on Tuesday, November 8, 2022, were 

inspected.  Twenty-Three (23) Provisional Challenged ballots were opened and 
included with the election results.  The other Five (5) were found to be valid 
challenges, as they are not registered to vote & were not counted.  The abstract of 
votes is on file.  Once the canvass concluded the commissioner held their regular 
meeting.   

 
The Gray County Board of Commissioners met in regular session on 

Wednesday, November 16, 2022, at 9:00 a.m. with Mark Busch, Glenn Oyler, Orville 
Williams and Ashley Rogers, County Clerk attending.     

 
The minutes of the previous meeting were read, corrected and approved.     
 
Building permit #2022-027, Christopher Griffin for a pony stall on the N/2 of 

Sec 3, Twp 26S, Rng 30W; was approved. 
 

 Warrants were presented and allowed as follows:  Accounts Payable #60215-
#60321 and Payroll by direct deposit.  Payments by funds were: 

  
 Payroll $79,948.33 
 County General 39,252.50 
 Road & Bridge 58,927.66 
 Special Highway 8,649.20 
 Landfill 34,294.02 
 Noxious Weed 7,811.87 
 County Health 2,568.25 
 Special Health 605.76 
 Ambulance 5,915.09 
 PSAP 911E 708.07 
 Appraiser 1,113.12 
 Election 3,233.58 
 Payroll Holding  6,630.50 
 Employee Benefit 40.00 
 Rural Fire District 5,071.54 
 
Matthew Meairs entered the meeting at 9:50 a.m.  He discussed the Sheriff’s 

office purchasing new Tasers.  He presented a bid. Orville moved to accept the bid 
of $5,800.00 for (4) Tasers from Axon Enterprise Inc.  Mark seconded the motion.  
The motion carried.  Payment will be from the Sheriff’s budget.  The bid is on file.   

 
Matt then presented a bid for bullet proof vests.  Mark moved to accept the bid 

of $3,540.15 for (3) bullet proof vests from Angel Armor.  Orville seconded the 
motion.  The motion carried.  Payment will be from the Sheriff’s budget.  The bid is 
on file.   

Sean Wendel and John Riggins entered the meeting at 10:30 a.m.  He 
discussed getting quotes next year on a Backhoe.  John discussed the Ingalls bridge 
project. 



Randy Dick, KAW Valley Insurance entered the meeting at 10:45 a.m.  He 
presented different options for Health Insurance.  Decision was made to renew the 
current health insurance plan, but change the network.   

 
Decision was then made to sign the agreement with Great Plains 

Development.     
     
 
Chairman: _______________________________ 
  
 
Attest: ___________________________________   
 County Clerk 
  
 


